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St Francis Xavier Primary School 
Newsletter 

Monday 26th August 2024 
Term 3 Week 7 

P.O. Box 2027 
Ballarat East VIC 3354 

Phone: 5331 6311 
Fax: 5331 8337 

 

Email: principal@sfxballarat.catholic.edu.au   

/// 

 

Term 3 (10 weeks) 
Mon 15th Jul – Fri 20th Sep 

 

Friday 30th August 
Fathers/Special Friends Day  
2.30pm Chat and snack in 

the Undercover area 
2.45pm Liturgy in Family 

Groups 
 

6.30pm Trivia Night in Gym 
 

Thursday 3rd September 
Student Led Conferences 

 

Thursday 5th September 
Book Club 6 Orders last day 

 

Friday 6th September 
2.40pm Assembly led by 

4BO 
 

Thursday 10th September 
Student Led Conferences 

 

Friday 13th September 
2.40pm Assembly led by 

3DW 
 

Term 4 (11 weeks) 
Mon 7th Oct – Fri 20th Dec 

 

Friday 11th October 
Start of Term/Mercy Day 

Mass 
 

Friday 18th October 
2.40pm Assembly led by 2JS 

 

Friday 25th October 
2.40pm Assembly led by 

1MV 
 

Friday 1st November 
2.40pm Assembly led by 

5JW 
 

Monday 4th November 
Pupil Free Day 

 

Tuesday 5th November 
Melbourne Cup Holiday 

Pupil Free Day 
 

Friday 8th November 
2.40pm Assembly led by 6ZA 

 

Friday 15th November 
2.40pm Assembly led by 2RR 

 

Wed 27th & Thurs 28th Nov 

Year 5 Camp  

In the Land of the Wadawurrung People 
 
 
 

Dear families, 
 
Are you ready for our huge Trivia Night on Friday evening? It promises to be a great event, 
and we are looking forward to the opportunity to gather and celebrate as a community. Our 
Parents & Friends Committee has worked tirelessly to ensure that we can be entertained 
and challenged while raising funds for our school at the same time.  
 
This year we are trying very hard to raise enough money to upgrade the play-space for our 
children. So far we have raised enough money to replace the existing adventure playground 
which is an amazing effort! To complete the project, we want to be able to provide sun 
protection for the warmer months. This means that we will require shade sails over the new 
structure at a cost of approximately $20,000. This might seem like a huge amount of money 
- and it is, but we have been working away at reaching our goal, and we are almost there.  
The profits from every hot chocolate, coin challenge, zooper-dooper and hot lunch counts 
towards our goals as well as the big-ticket items like the colour run and our trivia night 
which means that our children can enjoy the results of all these efforts.  
 
Our school, like all Catholic schools depends on financial support from families to be able to 
provide for all students in our care. Known as the local contribution factor, extra money 
raised through school fees and fundraising makes up for the shortfall in funding between 
government and non-government schools. We are very fortunate to have such a supportive 
community working with us, and I thank you all for assisting us in so many different ways.  
 

Having said that, I am happy to let you 
know that the staff have filled a couple 
of tables for the trivia night, and we are a 
force to be reckoned with, so be 
prepared! 
 
 
 
God bless, 
 

 
 
Mark Hogbin 
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Father's Day & Special Persons Stall 
The Parents & Friends Committee has been very busy preparing for our Father's Day/Special Persons Stall which will 
be held in the undercover area at first break on the following Days:  
Tuesday 27th August - Foundation and Grade 1  
Wednesday 28th August - Grade 2, 3 and 4  
Thursday 29th August - Grade 5 & 6 
Friday 30th August - Catch up all grades  
The gifts are prices at $2, $3 and $5 per child.  Lots of great gifts to choose from for Dad/special person.  
$5 limit per child. 
  
Pupil Free Day 
A reminder to all families that our final pupil free day for the year will be held on Monday 4th November. Please note 
that there will be no classes held at school on this day. 
 
Fathers & Special Friends Day 
Don’t forget our Fathers and Special Friends gathering on Friday commencing at 2.30 in the Gym before heading up 
to the classrooms at 2.45pm for a special service commemorating these important people in our lives. See you there! 
 
Fullness of Life Program 
This week we commence teaching the Fullness of Life program across all year levels. You might recall information 
sessions being held at school in recent weeks when the diocesan approach to teaching about personal development 
in our Catholic primary schools was explained to parents. This is an important time for our students and we hope 
that it might generate some great discussions at home. 
 
 

Religious Education News 
 

THIS WEEK’S GOSPEL- Sunday August 25, 2024       Twenty-first Sunday in Ordinary Time (Year B) 
 
Gospel:  John 6:60-69 The Words of Eternal Life 
Many of Jesus' disciples heard him and said, “This is too hard for anyone to understand.” 
Jesus knew that his disciples were grumbling. So he asked, “Does this bother you?  What if you should see the Son 
of Man go up to heaven where he came from? The Spirit is the one who gives life! Human strength can do nothing. 
The words that I have spoken to you are from that life-giving Spirit. But some of you refuse to have faith in me.” 
Jesus said this, because from the beginning he knew who would have faith in him. He also knew which one would 
betray him. 
Then Jesus said, “You cannot come to me, unless the Father makes you want to come. That is why I have told 
these things to all of you.” 
Because of what Jesus said, many of his disciples turned their backs on him and stopped following him. Jesus then 
asked his twelve disciples if they also were going to leave him. Simon Peter answered, “Lord, there is no one else 
that we can go to! Your words give eternal life. We have faith in you, and we are sure that you are God's Holy 
One.” (Gospel passage taken from CEV)  
 
Our Challenge:  When things get difficult in our lives, how can we remain true to the values Jesus taught us?  
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Christine Meneely, Religious Education Leader  
 

Curriculum News 
 

 

Book Week 2024 Reading is Magic 
 

Book Week has now drawn to a close after a week of festivities within the classrooms. We ended with the most 
spectacular FGJ Assembly and Book Week parade last Friday. A huge shoutout to our SFX children, families and staff 
for the brilliant costumes on display. The gym was certainly full of positive energy as we celebrated Book Week 2024. 
Please visit our Facebook page for photos and videos of the events on Friday. Many thanks to our Leadership team 
who got into the spirit of Book Week by reading night time stories. 
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Student Led Conferences Weeks 8 and 9 Term 3 2024  
Bookings open on PAM today Monday 26th August 
Week 8: Tuesday 3rd September 3:30 onwards 
Week 9: Tuesday 10th September 3:30 onwards 

 
Student - Led Conferences at SFX: Your child(ren) will be showcasing their schoolwork and discussing learning goals 
with you through Student-Led Conferences next week, week 8 and week 9. 
During Student – Led Conferences, your child will lead the discussion with you about their school work, while 
teachers will help direct conversation and support. 
Bookings for these conferences are open on PAM now! If you haven't already done so please go in and book. 
These meetings will last for 12 minutes, with a few minutes change over for each conference. We encourage all 
families to attend. Children must attend these meetings! 
We have several goals for holding conferences using this format: 

·  For parents/carers – you will get to see rather than simply being told about your child’s progress 
·  For students – students will take more responsibility for their learning 
·  For teachers – teachers to have more meaningful and impactful conferences with you 
·  For all – maximise our time together, create ways to partner with one another to support student success. 
 

Questions to ask your child at Student - Led Conferences 
Here are some questions for you to ask your child during their Student – Led Conference. These are suggestions, so 
please look them over and pick a few that you may like to ask! 
     1. What are you most proud of? 
     2. It makes me proud to see that .... 
     3. Can you tell me more about ... 
     4. I can tell that you improved in .... 
     5. What did you find challenging this term? 
     6. Did you reach your goals? Why/Why not? 
     7. What can we do together at home to support your learning? 
  
We have deliberately formed them as Student – Led and not 3 – Way Conferences.  Highly Effective Catholic Primary 
Schools promote Student Voice. Student – Led Conferences are identified as a significant way of developing 
Student Voice. The latest research and evidence around Assessment as Learning supports this. 
If a parent/carer needs to have a conversation with the teacher not in the presence of the child in regards to other 
matters, this needs to take place at another time. Contact can be made with the class teacher 
requesting further time if needed. 

 
 
 
 
 

Jane Clark, Deputy Principal / Learning Enhancement    
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Wellbeing News 
 

 

Child Safe Standard 6: People working with children and young people are suitable and supported to reflect child 
safety and wellbeing values in practice. 
 
Ask a child what they believe the word ‘brave’ means to them… they will most likely say it means being ‘not afraid’. 
But if you really think about it it is actually the complete opposite! 
 
What most children (and even some adults) don’t understand is that boldness and bravery doesn’t always feel like you 
are full of courage. It means doing something even if you are feeling fearful. If there is no apprehension, there is no 
need for bravery. 
 
To build courage, we need to practice pushing through those awkward feelings to do the right thing. It takes boldness 
to stand up for what you do or don’t want to do, particularly when you feel pressed into something. We want our 
students to be adventurous enough to trust their own limits. 
 
If we constantly step in to solve school problems, smooth over friendships or let them stay away from anxiety 
provoking activities, children receive the message that we don’t think they can cope with these challenging or 
unfamiliar situations. However, when we focus on instances they have felt worried yet still succeeded in having a go at 
something difficult, for example, standing up to do a speech or staying at school camp, we empower them and our 
confidence helps them to grow. 
 
Attached is a link to the St Francis Xavier SchoolTV Website taking you to an article titled “Teaching 
Kids to Be Brave: Explaining What Courage Is”. I hope it supports some new chats at home with 
your family. 
 
Sending cheers your way. 

 
 

Gemma Johnson, Wellbeing Leader  
 

Sport/Physical Education News 
 

Eureka Division Basketball 
Well done to our 5 Division Basketball teams that participated in last Friday's tournament at Selkirk Stadium. It was 
wonderful to see the excitement, commitment, skill and teamwork that all of our players displayed throughout the 
day. Both of our A teams had some tricky opponents but gave their all and never gave up at any stage. Our B teams 
continued to develop through their matches and achieved some great results. A big thank you to the families that 
came along to support our teams and a special mention to Ryan and Andrew for giving up their time to help out with 
coaching. 
 
After school netball 
Well done to all of the students that have been playing in the after school netball competitions at Llanberris Netball 
Centre on a Tuesday/Wednesday afternoons. The reports are that all players are continually developing their skills, 
playing well as a team and having heaps of fun! Good luck to these teams over the last couple of weeks of 
competition. 
 
Good luck to all of the students and staff that will be involved in sporting finals that continue this weekend! 

 
 

 
 
 

     

https://sfxballarat.catholic.schooltv.me/content/blog/teaching-kids-be-brave-explaining-what-courage
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Well done Archer 

Congratulations to Yr 6 
student Archer Spackman 

who represented Victoria in 
the School Sport Australia 

National Cross Country 
Championships in Melbourne 
last week. Archer ran a great 
race in the individual event 
and helped secure a Bronze 

in the team relay event. Well 
done Archer! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

Term 3 Calendar: 

 Week 8 - Friday Sep 6th - Interschool Sport ALL Yr 6 @ St James 

 Week 9 - Thursday Sep 12th - Division Athletics @ Llanberris (qualifiers from BCPS Aths- Yr 3, 4, 5 & 6) 

 

Term 4: 

 Week 1 - Monday Oct 7th - Friday Oct 11th - Swimming Program Yr 1 & 2 

 Week 1 - Friday Oct 11th - Regional Athletics @ Llanberris (Qualifiers from Division Aths- Yr 3, 4, 5 & 6) 

 Week 3 - Friday Oct 25th - Golf Tournament @ Mt Xavier Golf Club (selected students from Yr 4, 5 & 6) 

 Week 4 - Wednesday Oct 30th - Eureka Division Cricket @ TBC (selected students from Yr 5/6) 

 Week 4 - Friday Nov 1st - Junior Sports Day @ Russell Square (All students from F - Yr 2) 

 Week 6 - Friday Nov 15th - Interschool Sport ALL Yr 5/6 v St Alipius 

 
SFX Football Jumpers, Singlets & Netball dresses/bibs 
If you have any SFX Football jumpers, singlets or netball dresses/bibs at home could you please 
return them to Mr Down, Mr Carroll or drop into the office. 
 
Have a wonderful week. 

 

Shaun Carroll, SFX Sport Coordinator         
 

Parents’ & Friends’ News  
 

Hot lunches: Each Friday we require a minimum of 5 volunteers to help pack our hot 
lunches for an hour, 11am to 12noon. Please sign up here if you are free to help.  
 

Hot Lunches 
signup.com 
 

 
 
 

 

     
 

 

 

 

 

            

 

mailto:scarroll@sfxballarat.catholic.edu.au
https://signup.com/go/djTVkpA
https://signup.com/go/djTVkpA
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Attachments 
 

ASSEMBLY AWARDS    23rd August    Hosted by FGJ    Theme: Respect. 
Respect means considering the feelings and wishes of others, respecting myself and caring for all of creation. 
We show respect because Jesus shows us that everyone is important and because our world needs our care. 

 

FLH Huxson Backman and Flossie Bourke  4GH Zarli Backman and Gabe Dunne 

FGJ Harper Gilbertson and Kit Blomeley 4ML Hannah Firth and Ella Uljanic 

FTW Teddy Bannan and Audrey Giles  4BO Olive Lenaghan and Violet Wilson 

FMM Sophia Samii and Max Banwell  5CC Lachlan De Lorenzo and Lyla Harney 

1JS Amaiyah Moore and Harry Toohey  5MA Noah Chibnall and Leni Brown  

1EM Odie Brooks and Ruby Miles 5JW Lucinda Leonard and Rhys Bell 

1MV Billie Dodd and Daisy Whittlam 6PB Mylo Robertson and Charlotte Quarrell 

2RR Tex Brown and Louie Evans  6ZA Laine Anwyl and Isla Rose-Block 

2CK Sutton Answer and Harvey Slater 6MM Jack Elliot and Emma Locke 

2JS Hughey Roberts and Mila Quandt  EE Maya Skewes and Savee Thuse (3JV)  

3JE Mackenzie Donnelly and Mitchell Bone PA 

Mylo and Noah from 6PB for showing 
others how to use music technology 
software 

3JV Lola Miles and Lyla Nestor VA Ned Kersley and Pippa Gleeson (3JE) 

3DW Milla Rowland and Jack Quinlan PE 

All the Grade 6 students for mentoring the 
Foundation students with their gymnastics 
skills. The respect and care they showed 
was admirable. 

  
Tch Hugh Farrell and Charlotte Morris (6MM) 

Principal’s Award:  Mia Hamill for being a great Buddy who is always respectful and caring. 
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Community News 
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